
MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We, the Catholic Christian community 
of the Church of the Resurrection, are 

rich in tradition and history. We 
acknowledge with pride and 

gratitude the sacrifices and efforts 
made by those who came before us. 

 

We are a growing, faith-filled 
parish. We value worship, education, 
faith development, and ministries that 

utilize our God-given talents. 
 

We respect diversity and we are 
committed to working together to 

provide the spiritual nourishment and 
community support necessary for our 
members to grow in their relationship 

with Christ. 
 

We seek to become Christlike in our 
daily lives by loving and serving 

others, especially those most in need. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptisms 

The first and third weekend of each 
month after the 11 AM Sunday Mass. 
We request that parents attend the 
Baptismal Program.  Please register 
with Deacon Gerald Jorgensen at  

556-7239. 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange for 
marriage are asked to contact Deacon 

Tim LoBianco six months in advance. 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 5:15 PM.  

Other times by appointment. 
 

Parish Membership 
If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(556-7511). 

MARCH 1, 2015 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:00 & 6:00 PM, Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
Holy Days & Weekdays: Refer to Bulletin 

For Parish Event Registrations scan here: 
Website: www.res-dbq.org 



??? ??? 

MON, March 2 
7:00 AM † Pat Phalen 
5:30 PM † Emmet Klein 
 

TUES, March 3 
St. Katharine Drexel, Virgin 
7:00 AM † All Souls 
5:30 PM † Adele Kass 
Eucharistic Adoration immediately 
following 7:00 AM Mass until 5:00 PM 
 

WED, March 4 
St. Casimir 
7:00 AM † Timm “T.D.” Feldman 
 No 5:30 PM Mass 
 

THURS, March 5 
7:00 AM † John Patch 
8:45 AM † Elizabeth “Betty” Savary 
 

FRI, March 6 
7:00 AM † Harriet Maiers 
 

SAT, March 7 
Vigil of the Third Sunday of Lent 
4:00 PM † Robert & Marion 
 Neuwoehner 
6:00 PM † Leonard & Marcella 
 Roling 
 

SUN, March 8 
The Third Sunday of Lent 
  7:00 AM † Al Merkes 
  9:00 AM † Ray, Helen, & Joe 
 Brandel 
11:00 AM † Duane & Nell Matt and 
 Parishioners 

DEAR PARISHIONERS, 

T he Second Sunday of Lent always gives us the Gospel passage of 
the Transfiguration of the Lord. This year we hear it from the Gos-
pel of Mark. The first reading is the story of the covenant with 

Abraham and God’s test of Abraham’s obedience when asked to sacrifice his 
own beloved son, Isaac. When God sees that Abraham is willing to obey him, 
he stops the action and allows Abraham to spare his son. This passage from 
Genesis provides us with a great prefiguration of God the Father’s willingness 
to sacrifice his own Son on the wood of the cross.   

 
The Transfiguration provides us with another instance when a voice from 

Heaven is heard. This time the voice is heard to say: This is my beloved Son, Lis-
ten to him. This time the voice is not directed to Jesus but to his disciples. Peter 
has already professed his belief that Jesus is the Messiah. He is not the Messiah 
who will conquer the lands that oppressed the Israelites, and he is not the Messi-
ah who will do away with Roman domination, but he is the Suffering Servant. 
Jesus, who called his disciples to follow him, is now renegotiating the summons. It 
is no longer Come, Follow me, but it has become: If you would be my follower, 
deny yourself, take up your cross, and come follow me. It seems that the program 
is changing! From this point on the Gospel becomes an instruction in servant dis-
cipleship, and it will conclude in Jerusalem. How have you participated in carry-
ing your cross as a disciple of Jesus? Have you had a mountain top experience 
which has helped you during a more difficult time in life? 

 
Accusation of Sexual Abuse of a minor:  It is with deep personal sadness, that 
I am publishing a letter from the Archbishop to all of us, the people of Resurrec-
tion parish. There has been an accusation made against Fr. Leo Riley, Associate 
Pastor of Resurrection from 1985-86. Please read the letter (Bulletin, page 5). 
Part of any investigation is to notify the parishes where the accused has served. 
If you are aware of any information of abuse perpetrated by Father Leo Riley, 
please call Ms. Carol Gebhart, Director of the Office for the Protection of Chil-
dren and Young People at the Archdiocese (556-2580). The Archdiocese re-
mains committed to protect children from harm and to create a safe environ-
ment. An investigation does not constitute guilt, but attempts to determine the 
truth.  Let us pray for victims, their families, and for those who are accused.  
 
Directory! It is not too late to register to have your photo taken for the parish 
directory. Please call the parish office (556-7511) or register on line. Ap-
proximately 700 have now registered, still well below past participation 
levels.  
 
May this Lent be a special time of grace and blessing! 
 
     Father Joe Hauer, pastor 
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QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
Have you had a moment in life in which you have experienced your own transfiguration? 

Abraham exhibits his total trust in God. How do we show our trust in God? 
Readings:  Genesis 22:1-2, 9a, 10-13, 15-18; Romans 8:31b-34; Mark 9:2-10 

For daily and Sunday readings go to http://www.usccb.org Then click the date for the readings you want. 

REST IN PEACE 
 
Our deepest sympathy and prayers 
to the families of Benedetta Pitz, pa-
rishioner; Catherine Christopherson, 
mother of Ron (Denise) Christopherson 
and Diane (David) Griffin. 

A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE 
The apostles thought they knew Jesus, but when he changed in front of them at the Trans-
figuration, they were “afraid.”  In families we cannot freeze relationships because 
change and growth are inevitable.  Children grow up, parents grow old and spouses 
change.  Transfigurations are all around us and within us. Relationships can only grow 
when we embrace the new and let go of the old. By Bud Ozar 

http://www.usccb.org/nab


IN THE PARISH 
 

Keeping Lent Simple...Stations and Soup 
Come and pray the Stations and share a simple meal at 
5:30 p.m. alternate Fridays in Lent: Mar. 13, and Mar. 27. 
Soup and bread provided. Feel free to bring a salad or 
side to share. The Stations will be prayed EVERY FRI-
DAY IN LENT AT 5:30 P.M. 
 

SINGLE WOMEN! 
Come to dinner at 4:30 PM on Sunday, March 8, 2015, at 
HuHot, Kennedy Mall. Please contact Shirley Seeley at 
582-9118 for reservations.  We have wonderful conver-
sations!  
 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
We will have our first senior social of the year on March 
16th from 11:30-1:30 in the Church Social Space.  Bring 
on your GREEN for Kathy's Schrack's lunch of Irish stew, 
salad, rolls, and mint chocolate dessert.  Cost of the lunch 
is $5.00.  We will play cards and socialize after lunch.   
 
Please call the Parish Office to register or sign up on the 
bulletin board in the church entrance by March 13th to let 
us know you are coming.  If you have any questions, 
please call Mary or Ellen at 556-7511. 
 

Care for the Caregiver Meeting: March 2nd at 2pm 
Alex from the Alzheimer's Association will be present-
ing "Taking Care of the Caregiver." There will be 
time for discussion. Anyone caring for a loved one 
who would like support, please join us in the Church 
Social Space. All are Welcome! Call Mary for more 
information.   

PARISH PICTORIAL DIRECTORY 
It's not too late to schedule an appointment for the  

Parish Pictorial Directory 
 
Photo Session Dates: Tuesday-Saturday-March 3-7,  
                                                            March 10-14,  
                                                            March 17-21.  
                                                            March 24-28 
                                     Monday           March 30 
                                     Wednesday     April 1  
                                     Saturday          April 4 
 

Hours - Weekdays 2pm–8:30pm; Saturdays 10am-4 pm.  
Pictures will be taken in the Lower Level Social Space. 
 

Appointment Scheduling Options 
Sign up anytime using the Church Website:  
www.res-dbq.org or contact Kathy Hanson at 582-
9236. Remember - by participating you receive a free 
directory and a free 8 X 10 photo. 
If you wish to submit a picture please bring to the Parish 
Office along with the $5 submittal fee.   

 

STEWARDSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
 “The Give Back Project of Dubuque” 
During Lent, YLT will be collecting the following items for “The Give Back Project of Dubuque” a program aimed at helping 
homeless teens in the Dubuque area: 

  Deodorant  travel sized shampoo, conditioner, lotion, & soap  ready-to-eat, non-perishable food items  chapstick  winter clothing or blanket  new or gently used backpacks for teens 
 

Please place your donation in the collection bins  
located at the main entrance to church and in the  
Church Social Space. Thank you for your support! 

 

"Fill the Pantry - Feed the Hungry" 
St. Vincent de Paul Society will be collecting food during 
Lent to feed the hungry in Dubuque.  Food is distributed weekly 
at the St. Vincent Store on Iowa Street through our St. Vin-
cent referral/voucher program. Each week we will be collect-
ing different items but you can bring any food or item any-
time.  Items can be placed in the St. Vincent Food Pantry in the 
main entrance of the Church. Thank you for your continued sup-
port.    
Feb 28-Mar 1– Cereal and boxed dinners (i.e. Mac & Cheese 

and Hamburger Helpers) 
Mar 7-8 - Canned meats (i.e. tuna, chili, chicken, stew) and 
canned fruit 
Mar 14-15 - Peanut butter, soups, vegetables, and canned  
 pastas 
Mar 21-22 - Paper products (toilet paper, paper towels, 

Kleenex), shampoo, and toothpaste 
Mar 28-29 - Laundry detergent and cleaning supplies 
 

DUBUQUE RESCUE MISSION DINNER 
The Youth Leadership Team will be serving the Dubuque 
Rescue Mission meal on Sunday, March 15, 2015. Dona-
tions of food are needed for the meal. Sign-up sheets can 
be found on the bulletin board in the main entrance of the 
church. Contact Lugene Berning for more information at 
563-583-1914. Thank you. 
 

SCRIP 
The next SCRIP order date is Monday, March 2. Orders must 
be received by 10:00 AM ON MONDAY. 
 

MINISTRY OF  MOTHERS SHARING  
Are you looking for balance in your life? Do you have a 
desire to connect, share with, and support other women? Do 
you have many demands on your time and energy? Are you 
looking to deepen your spirituality? Do you just need a night 
away for YOU? If you answered yes to any of these ques-
tions, then this is the perfect opportunity for you. A new 
M.O.M.S. session will begin on Sundays from 6-8 p.m.  Ses-
sions will begin on March 15 and run through May 10th. Pick 
up a registration form in the back of church or check the Res-
urrection Website for online registration. If you would like 
more information, please call Nicki Frommelt at 563-451-
3820 or Michelle Schmelzer at 563-580-9342. 
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YOUTH MINISTRY/CONFIRMATION 
 LENT…SO WHAT ARE YOU GIVING UP THIS YEAR? 

TWITTER? CHOCOLATE? SWEETS? WHAT IF INSTEAD OF “GIVING UP” SOMETHING, YOU MADE A 
COMMITMENT TO “DO” SOMETHING? WHAT IF THAT “SOMETHING” HELPED YOU GROW IN YOUR 

RELATIONSHIP WITH JESUS? 
 

THIS LENT...HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS ARE INVITED TO 
JOIN YLT FOR T3 & DONUTS! 

T3 IS A FREE FOUR WEEK  
BIBLE STUDY FOR TEENS 

 

WE WILL MEET SUNDAYS DURING LENT FROM  
10:00-NOON IN THE LOWER LEVEL SOCIAL SPACE 

BEGINNING FEBRUARY 22ND 

MUSIC & LITURGY 
 

Share  t ime,  ta lent  and soup !  
Diane L ink  i s  s har ing her t ime and 
talent  at  Resurrect ion Par ish in many 
ways !   Not  on ly d id she recent ly  jo in  
our  L i turgy Commit tee ,  she vo lun-
teers  as  a Reader  and EM ,  not  only  
at  weekend Masses ,  but  at  t he  5 :30  
pm dai ly  Masses  dur ing Lent .   Also ,  Diane prov ided 
a del ic ious vegetable  soup dinner for  those at-
tend ing our  Stat ions  of  the Cross ,  on Fr iday at  
5:30pm.    Our next  S ta t ions and Soup night wi l l  be 
March 13 , and Tim & Mary Moothar t  (  the winner  
of las t  year ’s  Chi l i  Cook -off )  wi l l  be prov id ing a 
vegetar ian Jambalaya.   I ’m sure i t  wi l l  be  a won-
derfu l  even ing of  prayer  and shar ing !   We s t i l l  
need a Soup-Magic ian for  March 27th’s  S ta t ions .  
Would  you l i ke to share???  
 
Journeysong Update  
I  am happy to share t hat  OCP (  Oregon Cathol i c  
Press )  i s  replac ing 438 of our  cur rent  Journeysong 
Hymnals ,  of  wh ich many had bind ings  which  were  
breaking , i f  not  a lready broken.   We wi l l  do our  
best  to  repair   t he current  books as  wel l  as  main-
tain t he  new rep lacements ,  as  we hope to  have 
these hymnals  for  5 -10 years .   We wi l l  keep some 
of the  addit iona l hymnals  in  the  Soc ia l  Space  for  
our  overf low, and we ask  t hat  everyone cont inue  
to take care of  our  par i sh hymnals .   These are OUR  
hymnals  to  cher ish and use in our  pra ise and wor-
ship .   P lease take care of  them,  as  you would your  
own books at  home.  

FAITH FORMATION 
 

The 2nd Sunday of Lent: The Transfiguration  
Have you been faithful to your Lenten commitment to pray, 
fast, and give more? Have you even made a commitment 
yet?  It’s not too late to start and it’s way too early to give 
up!   
 

We’re just 10 days into Lent and God knows us 
enough to know we are already in need of 
something to help us remain faithful to our Len-
ten promises. God delivers that something with 
the Transfiguration of Jesus. Jesus is who we 
need. 
 

Jesus is our hope and strength.  
God affirms who Jesus is and gives us one very important 

instruction: “This is my beloved Son. Listen to him.” 
 

Religious Education—  
We are back in class on Wednesday, March 4th! 

 

Family Lenten Activity CANCELED for Sunday March 1st 
due to lack of response 

 

Also: Registration is open for Summer RE to be held June 8-
11 & 15-18. Payment in full, or a request for financial aid, 
will be required to register. See the Resurrection website for 

Summer Session Details 

Ann Knier 
Director of Religious Education  

Amy Dolan 
Music and Liturgy 

Angela Thomas, Youth Ministry/Confirmation Coordinator 
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RESURRECTION SCHOOL CORNER: 
DENISE GRANT 
Holy Family 2015/2016 school registration is under-
way for PreS - grade 12 students.  Holy Family Catholic Schools 
are committed to teaching a rigorous academic curriculum while 
nurturing the gifts of each child and fostering a community of 
faith.  Please consider Holy Family Catholic Schools for your 
child/children.  Visit our website at www.holyfamilydbq.org or 
call the school office of your choice for more information. 
Tuition assistance is available and families are encouraged to 
consider applying.  Applications are available at the Holy Fam-
ily website and at www.mypsas.org.  

Dubuque Area Catholic Evangelization Outreach #1 
On Tuesday evening, March 17, 2015, the Dubuque Area Catholic 
Evangelization Outreach (CEO) will offer its first presentation to 
the Dubuque community.  This event will take place at Nativity 
Church, 1225 Alta Vista St. in Dubuque at 7:00 P.M. and will fea-
ture Archbishop Michael O. Jackels, the Archbishop of Dubuque, as 
its speaker. 
 

The newly formed CEO is a ministry led by the Holy Spirit to assist 
local parishes in the Catholic Church’s mission to evangelize.  To 
evangelize is simply to be instrumental in leading others into a new 
or deeper relationship with Christ through our witness and our 
words.  All of us, not only clergy and religious, are called by God 
to do this by virtue of our baptismal call.  CEO will renew and 
energize people to personally and intentionally embrace this task 
as commanded by the Lord Jesus himself.  Our effort (after this 
initial presentation by Archbishop Jackels), will feature talks given 
by Catholic laypeople, who will give witness to the difference 
Christ’s presence has made in their lives and who will inspire us to 
develop a new or closer walk with Him. All are welcome!     

 
Read about the following topics and more 
in the March 1 issue of The Witness: John 
Allen, an internationally known journalist 

who covers the Catholic Church, speaks at Mt. Mercy University in 
Cedar Rapids; St. Francis Catholic School in Marshalltown dedi-
cates its new school building; Catechumens and candidates partici-
pate in the Rite of Election ceremonies at three sites in the archdio-
cese; Catholic Schools superintendent responds to Iowa Depart-
ment of Public Health's release of Immunization Program audit.   

http://www.holyfamilydbq.org
http://www.mypsas.org
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ACTIVITIES & MEETINGS 
Parish Offices are closed Friday evening,  

Saturday, and Sunday. 
 

MONDAY,  March 2  
 10:00 AM SCRIP Due ............................. Parish Office 
 2:00 PM Care for the Caregiver ............................. 

 ................................... Church Social Space 
 3:15 PM Children’s Choir ......... School Music Room 
 5:30 PM Mass ................................................... Church 
 6:00 PM Parish Life Committee St. George Room 
 6:30 PM St. Mark Bible Study .................................. 

 ................................... Church Social Space 
 6:45 PM Bell Choir Rehearsal ....................... Church 
 7:00 PM Festival Advisory ......................................... 

 ......................... Lower Level Social Space 
TUESDAY,  March 3  
 8:30 AM Bible Study .............. Church Social Space 
 1:30 PM Contemplative Living ................ 2nd Floor 
 5:30 PM Mass ................................................... Church 
 6:00 PM City-Wide Adult Confirmation Program

 ................................... Church Social Space 
 6:30 PM Divorce Group ...................... Upper Room 
 6:30 PM Scout Meeting  .................................... Gym 
WEDNESDAY,  March 4  
 6:30 PM Communal Reconciliation .. ............ Church 
 6:30 PM Religious Education ......................... School 
 6:30 PM RCIA ............................... St. George Room 
THURSDAY,  March 5  
 6:30 AM M.E.S.S. ........... Lower Level Social Space 
 9:00 AM Scripture Sharing ...................... 2nd Floor 
 6:00 PM Bible Timeline .......... Church Social Space 
 6:30 PM Adult Choir ....................................... Church 
 7:00 PM Vocations Committee ... Community Room 
FRIDAY,  March 6  
 6:30 AM Friday F.I.R.E.S. .......................... 2nd Floor 
 5:30 PM Stations of the Cross ....................... Church 
SATURDAY,  March 7  
  No Meetings 
SUNDAY,  March 8  
 10:00 AM Bible Timeline for Teens ............................. 

 ......................................... St. George room  
 6:00 PM Witness of Faith: A Lenten Series ............ 

 ................................... Church Social Space 
 
The next Baptismal Preparation Class will be 7:00
-9:00 PM on Monday, March 16, 2015, in the St. 
George Room. To register and to get more 
information, call Deacon Jerry Jorgensen at 556-
7239.  Attendance is requested prior to baptism. 

SAVE THE DATE:  SATURDAY, Mar. 14, 2015  
What:     Card Game Night 
Where:  The Church Social Space 
When:    Following the 6 PM Mass 
Who:      Any parishioner wanting to play 

cards 
Bring:    A snack or appetizer to share 
Bring:    Your own non-alcoholic beverages 
Bring:    Yourself, a friend or a foursome 

PARISH SUPPORT 
 

Adult tithe for February 22, 2015 
 Weekly contributions needed…………………….$28,212.00 
Collected from 361 out of 2355 envelopes………..$17,806.00 
 Offertory……………………………………………..$860.61 
 Total collected ……………………………………$18,666.61 
 

 YTD collections needed (7/1-2/22)……………..$959,208.00 
 YTD collected in envelopes (7/1-2/22)……….$1,023,561.65 
 YTD total over/short ……………………………...$64,353.65 
 

K-12 tithe for February 22, 2015 
 Weekly contributions needed………………………….$57.69 
 Amount collected from 43 envelopes…………………..$60.94 
 YTD collections needed (7/1-2/22)………………..$1,961.46 
 YTD collected in envelopes (7/1-2/22)……………$1,661.23 
 YTD total over/short………………………………...($300.23) 

Have you remembered Resurrection in your will? 
Thank you for your support! 

Office of the Archbishop 
1229 Mt. Loretta Avenue • P.O. Box 479 • Dubuque, Iowa 52004-0479 

Phone (563) 556-2580 • Fax (563) 556-5464 
 

February 18, 2015 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

On 10 December 2014, an accusation of sexual abuse of a minor was made against 
Father Leo Riley, alleged to have taken place in 1985, when he was assigned as an 
associate pastor at Resurrection Parish in Dubuque. 
 

For your information, Father Riley is presently serving as a priest in the Diocese of 
Venice in Florida, where he transferred in 2002, not because of other accusations, but 
to be close to his parents. The bishop there, after learning of the accusation, has 
placed Father Riley on a temporary leave from ministry until the matter is resolved. 
 

On 11 February 2015, the day after receiving the full complaint from the accuser’s law-
yer, the Archdiocesan Review Board advised me that the accusation was not manifest-
ly false or frivolous. This does not mean that Father Riley is guilty, but merely that he 
and the alleged victim were at Resurrection Parish at that time. 
 

As a consequence, I have opened a preliminary investigation to determine whether 
there is sufficient evidence that the allegation of sexual abuse of a minor likely did oc-
cur. Even that determination does not mean that Father Riley is guilty, but that the 
accusation will now be reviewed in a process to establish innocence or guilt. 
 

Part of the preliminary investigation, according to the policy of the Archdiocese of 
Dubuque, is to notify the parishes in the Archdiocese of Dubuque where Father Riley 
served before he transferred to the Diocese of Venice. 
 

If you know of any sexual abuse of minors alleged to have been perpetrated by Father 
Riley when he was assigned for ministry in your area, if you would, before 30 March 

2015, contact Ms. Carol Gebhart, Director of the Office for the Protection of Children 
and Young People, at the Archdiocesan Pastoral Center (1229 Mt. Loretta Avenue, 
Dubuque, IA 52003; 563-556-2580).  
 

Please join me in our continued commitment to do all that is humanly possible to pro-
tect minors from harm and to create a safe environment for involvement in Church 
activities, but also to preserve the good name of someone accused. 
 

With kind regards and prayerful best wishes, I am 
 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 
Michael O. Jackels 
Archbishop of Dubuque 



JUSTICE JOGGER 
 

IMMIGRATION DOCUMENTARY FILM ‘ABRAZOS’  
at CLARKE March 5 
Luis Argueta, renowned documentary filmmaker will present his 
second documentary ABRAZOS (“hugs”) about Hispanic Ameri-
can children traveling from Minnesota to Guatemala to meet 
their extended family for the first time. The 14 “citizen children” 
live in Worthington, MN with their undocumented parents who 
constantly fear deportation. 
  This Thursday, March 5, 7:00-8:30  Clarke University Jansen Music Hall (Atrium)  Free and open to the public  45-minute film, followed by discussion and refreshments  Sponsored by all local women religious congregations, Arch-

diocese of Dubuque, Clarke University  Afternoon screening of the film at 2:30 pm Thursday, Francis-
can campus, Clare House, 3340 Windsor   This film is also sponsored by the Resurrection Social Justice 
Committee. Our 2015  goal is to be advocates for Compre-
hensive Immigration Reform 
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CONTACT US VOCATION VIEWS  
 

EVERY VOCATION  
IS ONE THOUSAND INVITATIONS 

 

Peter, James, and John saw the Lord transfigured before 
their eyes and heard, “This is my son, my beloved, listen to 

him.” Are you listening? (Mark 9:2-10) 

 
Please pray for all seminarians of the Archdiocese of 
Dubuque, and for those in formation for religious life and 
the diaconate. 

HOLY FAMILY  
  

The Holy Family Catholic Schools Board of Education 
is the recipient of $61,209 from the Archbishop 
Kucera Grant Awards from the Archdiocese of Dubuque Educa-
tional Development Fund. The grant was awarded for tuition 
assistance to those families who can least afford the cost of at-
tending a Catholic School. A portion of the grant was also di-
rected towards tuition assistance for minority students who quali-
fy for Federal School Lunch Program. Awards for these two 
programs totaled $485,000 for the 2014/15 program year. 
 
The Archbishop Kucera Grant Awards annually provides 
$80,000 for faith formation resources and leadership develop-
ment for faith formation leaders, catechists, Catholic school ad-
ministrators and teachers. The grant also covers one-third of the 
program cost for adults enrolled in the Archdiocesan IMPACT 
Program. 
 
The Archdiocesan Educational Development Fund was devel-
oped for the purpose of supporting the educational programs 
of the Archdiocese. This is the twenty-ninth year that grants have 
been awarded. Over 8.9 million dollars have been distributed 
since the Archdiocesan Educational Development Fund was es-
tablished. Grants are made possible through the generous do-
nations of contributors and parishioners throughout the Archdio-
cese. 

Parish Office: (563)556-7511 Website: www.res.dbq.org 
 

PARISH STAFF 
Priests 
Rev. Joseph L. Hauer, Pastor, Ext 222 ........ DBQ058@dbqarch.org 
Rev. Mark D. Murphy,  
Associate Pastor, Ext 213 ......................... DBQ058AP@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacon 
Deacon Gerald Jorgensen ....................... DBQCMTAUD@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacon & Pastoral Associate 
Deacon Tim LoBianco, Ext 230 ...................DBQ058D@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacon 
Deacon Jim Schmidt ................................... DBQ058D2@dbqarch.org 
 

Pastoral Associate 
Ellen Patch, Ext 217 ................................... DBQ058S1@dbqarch.org 
 

Music & Liturgy Coordinator 
Amy Dolan, Ext 212 ................................... DBQ058S2@dbqarch.org 
 

Director of Religious Education 
Ann Knier, Ext 214 ...................................... DBQ058RE@dbqarch.org 
 

Youth Ministry & Confirmation Coordinator 
Angela Thomas, Ext 216 .......................... DBQ058YM@dbqarch.org 
 

Resurrection Site Principal 
Denise Grant ............................................. dgrant@holyfamilydbq.org 
 

Communication & Volunteer Coordinator 
Patrick Andera, Ext 219 ........................... DBQ058S4@dbqarch.org 
 

Business Manager 
Deb Kalb, Ext 218 ..................................... DBQ058S3@dbqarch.org 
 

Bookkeeper 
Judy Tigges, Ext 231 ................................. DBQ058BK@dbqarch.org 
 

Parish Nurse 
Mary Schmidt, RN, Ext 232 ........................ DBQ058N@dbqarch.org 
 

Parish Visitor 
Christy Whiteman, Ext 217 ...................... DBQ058S5@dbqarch.org 
 

Secretary 
Mary Jo Dalsing, Ext 210 ......................... DBQ058sec@dbqarch.org 
 

SCHOOL 
Holy Family School 
Central Administration Office ................................................ 582-5456 
 

Resurrection Site  
School Office ............................................................................. 583-9488 
Preschool/Daycare Office ..................................................... 583-5206 
 

RESURRECTION PRAYER CHAIN 
Karen Meyer ............................................................................. 588-3547 
Marge Kane ........................ 583-2149, Resprayerchain@gmail.com 

 

PARISH CHAIRPERSONS 
Parish Council, Rick Cummer  ............................................... 513-6440 
Finance Council, Kathy Abba  ............................................. 583-5682 
Holy Family Board of Education, Gina Moran ................ 557-3869 
Faith Formation Commission, Andy Benko  ..................... 556-3272 
Liturgy Committee, Chris Smialek ....................................... 513-2210 
Parish Life Committee, Ron & Mary Dankert  .................. 556-7753 

Social Justice Committee, Tim & Mary Moothart  ........... 557-7289 

St. Vincent de Paul Society, Dianne Walke ...................... 556-1102 

Vocations Committee, Terry Friedman  ............................. 556-3121 
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PHOTO OF THE WEEK 

 

We had a great response to our 
first Witness of Faith talk. Michael 
Mockler shared his story of the im-
portant role prayer has had in the 
trials and joys of his life.   We look 
forward to Ann's talk, "Growing 
our Relationship with God" on 
March 8th. 

 
Fr. Mark Murphy will begin his Lenten Bible Study 
on the Gospel of Mark this Monday, March 2nd 
from 6:30-7:45 pm in the social space. Please 
remember to bring your Bible!    

Please join us for the witness talk to be given by 
Ann Knier, our coordinator of religious education at 
Resurrection. Ann's talk "Growing our Relationship 
with God through Knowledge: Finding Happiness 

Along the Way" will challenge us to think of our own desires 
for happiness and how they fit into God's desires for happiness 
and how they fit into God's desires for our lives.  Ann's talk will 
begin at 6:00 pm in the Social Space at Resurrection 
Church.  The evening will conclude with refreshments and time 
to reflect and socialize until 7:30 pm. 
 

*A reminder that our 3rd talk will be given by Kathleen Timp 
on March 22nd. 


